## Evergreen P.A.C. ATV Club Meeting - November 1, 2018 @ Jackson's Hole

In attendance: Gary and Luann Allison, Jeff and Gale Bradford, Stephen Diehl, Jim and Maureen Gassert, Cecilia and Greg Jones, Dawn and Phil Lippo, Ed Raisanen, Al and Carmen Rinta, Jim Tourville and Carol Allen, Darlene and Franklin Turnock, Kevin Turnock, Deb and Roger Yotter

President Gassert called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.

Ed Raisanen moved to accept the minutes of the October 4, 2018 meeting. Phil Lippo seconded the motion and it carried.

Carmen Rinta moved to accept the treasurers report with a balance of \$33,098.92 which included the raffle fund with \$1,499.95. Gary Allison seconded the motion and it carried.

Franklin Turnock reported Tony Kangas will grade the trail one more time before freezing up.

We received two thank you notes, one from ATVAM/White Pine ATV Club for Ride and Rally help and one from Carlton County Riders helping with the cost of food for the Ride and Rally.

Gary Allison moved to continue our insurance with NORLU with the cost this year at \$683.00 plus \$100.00 membership. Stephen Diehl seconded the motion and it carried.

The Automba toilet sign is still down.

The Brown Road will be looked at after freezing up.

Jim Gassert will check on the loggers' progress at the Soo Pits with clearing.

The Aitkin County Alliance will be meeting on November 20, 2018. Aitkin County ATV representative Chris Johnson will be meeting with the clubs on updating billing.

Franklin Turnock attended a meeting at Castaways in Malmo about the state funding for the Mille Lacs to Malmo trail of 1.8 million dollars. There is a \$150,000.00 match for the project. Aitkin County Economic Development may have money to help. The second phase of the project would include extending it to Glen. The next meeting will be January 9, 2019.

Should we have a raffle next year and if so, what would you like to see as raffle items?

## November 1, 2018 - Page 2

Carmen Rinta reported the ATV/Snowmobile Instructor Training Class will be Friday, January 18<sup>th</sup> at Tamarack Sno Fliers Building at 6:00 PM. There is an online part of the class so please let us know if you're interested in taking the class.

Should we have a raffle next year and if so, what would you like to see as raffle items?

There is an application process with Aitkin County to open county highways. A club must sponsor the opening of the highway. Then surrounding townships would have to make a resolution wanting the road open. It would then be presented to the county committee to decide on approval or not.

Franklin Turnock moved we have our Holiday Get Together on Saturday, January 19, 2019 at Tamarack Sno Fliers with social hour at 5:00 PM and dinner at 6:00 PM. Roger Yotter seconded the motion and it carried. Darlene will check with Rustic Inn catering on final cost. It's BYOB.

Gary Allison and Franklin Turnock put plastic on the new prop trailer. Now we need graphics to set it off as our trailer with emphasis on youth training. Jim Gassert noted his son-in-law a graphic designer...

## The December 6, 2018 meeting will be at Tamarack Sno Fliers Building with a pot luck at 6:00 PM and the meeting at 7:00 PM.

December is the month to set up the meeting schedule.

December is our election month: Co-Chairs, vice president, secretary/treasurer, for one-year terms and a board member for a three-year term

Current Board Members: Co-chairs Jim Gassert and Kevin Turnock, Vice Chair Gary Allison, Secretary/Treasurer Darlene Turnock, Board Members: Phil Lippo until 2020, Jeff Bradford until 2019, and Greg Jones until 2018. Greg Jones noted he wishes to retire from the Evergreen board.

Franklin Turnock moved to adjourn the meeting. Roger Yotter seconded the motion and it carried. Meeting adjourned.

Darlene Turnock, Secretary/Treasurer